“Information Regarding Real Estate Owned (REO) Property”

You have expressed interest in looking at, and perhaps purchasing, property owned by a bank.  Such property, called “real estate owned” or “REO” property, can represent a price bargain.  There are, however, some things you should be aware of before getting involved in a REO transaction.  

Although banks are often willing to take less money for a property than might a homeowner with similar property, they will typically do so only on terms that are beneficial to the bank.  REO property, therefore, is often sold using addendums to standard real estate contracts that substantially change the terms to favor the seller.  Most often, these REO contracts and addendums are presented on a “take it or leave it basis” much like a car dealer presents a dealer’s contract that cannot be changed by a car purchaser.

Among the terms found in REO contracts or addendums are those that substantially limit the buyer’s ability to sue the seller if a problem with the property is discovered after the purchase is completed.  Such terms make the inspection and investigation of REO properties by the buyer absolutely critical.  Inspections and investigations can increase the buyer’s transaction costs.  Limiting the buyer’s legal remedies can create substantial risk for the buyer.  These increased costs and risks must be weighed against any potential reduction in price of REO property.  

REO contracts and addendums often contain provisions that postpone the seller’s acceptance or otherwise reserve to the seller the right to cancel the contract if they obtain a better offer or decide for other reasons not to proceed.  Such terms create uncertainty for the buyer because there may be no binding contract until right before the closing.  The buyer, therefore, may be expending money to determine the condition of the property, the state of its title, compliance with government regulations and so on without a binding contract.   These matters must be carefully considered before becoming involved in a REO transaction.

A real estate licensee cannot give legal advice or offer opinions on the legal consequences of specific contract terms.  For that reason, I must strongly recommend that you seek the counsel of a qualified real estate attorney before entering into a REO transaction using forms provided by the seller.  Although I will work closely with the listing agent to obtain information about the seller’s forms and procedures, and pass that information on to you, I cannot be responsible for the legal consequences of entering into a transaction on forms developed by the seller and offered on a take-it-or-leave-it basis.  You must judge for yourself whether the potential savings are worth the risk and uncertainty typically found in REO transactions.

